THE EARLSMEAD NEWSLETTER

July 2019 Edition · earlsmead.haringey.sch.uk · office@earlsmead.co.uk · @EarlsmeadN15

Year 6 Junior Citizen's Trip

Year 6 Lime had a fantastic time at the Junior Citizens event run by Haringey and Enfield's Police team. It was a full and fun session where they learned how to keep safe in pretty much any situation including if there was a fire or how to use the tube or bus safely. Children were amazed at how much the police and other agencies do to keep everyone - even animals safe. They make sure people are not poaching for eggs or trading in illegal artefacts from hunting. You can see the children here with an elephant's tusk and a monkey's hand which the police had seized at customs.



The End of Another Very Successful Year.

As we are approaching the end of another busy academic year, teachers are busy writing children's school reports and preparing them for the transition into their new year groups. Year 6 are getting ready to say goodbye to their primary school whilst preparing for the exciting next stage of their education in secondary schools. Many of them will have mixed feelings about this big change - as might you. We work very hard to make it as easy for them as possible. However, some children might need additional reassurance. If you need advice, a useful website is, Young Minds. Parents can phone them on: 0808 802 5544 or visit www.youngminds.org.uk

Our Sports Days were enjoyed by children and their families across the school - despite the temperamental June weather.



The sporting events involved every child and embodied the school value we will be looking at this month - Inclusivity.

Inspired by the sporting behaviour and skill of England's Women's team, our staff team, 'The Destroyers from the Northside' took

part in a borough wide tournament and whilst they did not come back with the trophy, they played with heart and soul - and had the loudest and most spirited entourage supporting them!

Over the course of the month, our Year 5 and 6 boys and girls participated in two seperate tournaments and played brilliantly against some of the best footballers across the borough.



It is always lovely to also celebrate our children's achievements outside of school.





Our annual, 'One World Week' is fast approaching (the week beginning Monday 15th July) with the theme, 'Our Planet Earth'. Each day is themed to celebrate different aspects of the Arts and this year it will be with an emphasis on caring for the environment and on Friday 19th July it will end with our annual summer fair. We would love for you to be involved so if you have any talents you would like to share, please speak to your child's class teacher or to the office.

WHAT'S HAPPENING THIS MONTH?

- 3rd 5 Purple and 5 Orange going to, 'The Big Bang Fair'
- 4th Group of Year 4 attending, 'Voyage of Exploration summer School'
- 4th 'Haringey Pirates' invited Parent's session (2.30 p.m.)
- 5th 5 Purple Class assembly (9.10 am)
- 5th Group of Year 5 attending, 'Olympic Legacy' summer School
- 5th Lunchtime UK meeting with our School Council
- 9th STEM Challenge finalist and runner up final
- 10th Police visiting Year 1
- 11th Children attending Haringey Pirates
- 12th 2 Green Class assembly (9.10)

- 15th 19th One World Week (details to follow)
- 17th School Choir performing at Bernie Grants
 Theatre
- 17th Reports to be given or sent to Parents and Carers
- 18th Year 4 performing at Bernie Grants Art Centre (6.30-7.30pm)
- 19th 'One World Week' summer fair
- 22nd Year 6 Leavers Lunch (their chosen menu)
- 23rd Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Refreshments (9.15 am)
- 23rd Last day of term (ends at 3.15 p.m.)

First day of the Autumn term for children - Wednesday 4th September (8.55 a.m.)

STEM Challenge at Welbourne

Our Year 5's attended a STEM challenge at Welborne where they had to design the longest floodlight. One of our Groups came in 2nd Place. and have been invited to go through to round 3! Well done to all of them!!



Paradise Wildlife Park

Some of our children with additional learning needs visited Paradise Wildlife Park on Friday 28th June. It was a fun day for all of them. They saw a range of different animals such as monkeys, meerkats and lions. The children will be having a cake sale after school on Friday next week to raise funds for this trip. Emre, one of the adults on the trip described it as the best one he had ever been on!





Year 6 VLOG Project UAWUF Part 2

Our Year 6 Vloggers are now in full flow filming the long awaited UAWUE (You Are What You Eat) Part 2. This year's project began with the children exploring the local area. They chose themes that tell stories about themselves, their environment and food health. We can't wait to share it with you and will keep you updated about it's forthcoming release on our school YouTube channel.



Sports Day

Once again our sports days were an action-packed, fun-filled success!! We didn't let a little bit of rain spoil our enjoyment at Markfield Park. Michael and Jacques organised a variety of fun activities for the children to explore their sporting skills. It was so nice to see so many families supporting their children in the park. Well done to all our children for showing great enthusiasm and supportive team work. Receptions sports and fitness morning was fantastic. The children were excited but worn out by the end of the day and great fun was had by all, including the staff.



Our Wonderful School Library

Every lunchtime, the library has been open for science activities and a reading club. The children have been enjoying the chance to listen to stories, and explore STEM activities. The hands down favourite has been Bug Bingo! We've learnt some amazing new facts about the varied species of insects from around the world.



Markfield Summer Playscheme 2019

A brilliant playscheme at Markfield community centre for children and young people aged between 7 and 16 years who have additional needs or disabilities, or have a disabled sibling. The scheme Will be running from Monday 5th August until Friday 23rd August From 10am to 3pm. To book a place, please contact Jamie Seaden on 0203 667 5232. We will be providing further information of activities over the summer holidays at a later date.

Eid Lunch

We celebrated the end of Ramadan with a delicious Eid Ul-Fitr lunch. The lunch marked the end of a month of fasting by Muslims families and staff within our school. The meal consisted of dishes such as samosas, tandoori chicken and pilau rice'



Keeping Children Safe

From September 2019, as part of our continuing commitment to safeguarding, we will be locking all of the school gates at the end of the school day. It does mean that children and their families will no longer be able to use the school playgrounds after school. It will however, enable After School Club children to use the school site more freely and ensure that any visitors to the school after the school day has ended, have to report to the school office.

Year 5 & 6 sessions about puberty with the School Nurse

The School Nurse from the Whittington Hospital visited Years 5 and Year 6 to lead informative workshops and Q & A sessions. If you have questions you would like to ask her, she can be contacted through the school office.

Well done Year 3!

Year 3 are learning about enterprise in PSHE and needed the funds for their indoor rock-climbing trip in July! So after learning the basics of business management, they helped run their own cake sale. Pupils advertised, explained ingredients to customers and ran a cake sale raising £87! Well done to everyone involved.



